
CALL TO ORDER: 

EXECUTIVE 
SESSION: 

PUBLIC SESSION: 

ROLL CALL: 

Minutes of the regularly scheduled meeting of the board of trustees of Edison State Community 
College, State of Ohio, held at 1973 Edison Drive, Piqua, OH 45356, June 26, 2024. 

Chair Tyeis L. Baker-Baumann, called the June meeting of the Board of Trustees to order at 
1:55 PM. 

Chair Baker-Baumann asked for a motion for the board to go into executive session for 
the purpose of discussing personnel matters. In attendance was Tamara Baird Ganley, 
Tyeis L. Baker-Baumann, Philip E. Dubbs, Douglas L. Fortkamp, Thomas P. Milligan, 
James C. Oda, Christopher D. Spradlin, and Heather M. Lanham. 

Trustee Oda moved, seconded by Trustee Baird Ganley, to go into executive session in 
compliance with the Ohio Revised Code. On roll call vote with all Trustees voting aye, the 

Chair declared the motion carried. 

Chair Baker-Baumann adjourned to an executive session at I :56 PM for the purpose stated. 

Chair Baker-Baumann resumed the public session at 2: 15 PM. The remaining attendees joined 
the meeting at this time. 

Present: Tamara Baird Ganley, Tyeis L. Baker-Baumann, Philip E. Dubbs, 
Douglas L. Fortkamp, Thomas P. Milligan, and James C. Oda 

Absent: Elizabeth S. Gutmann, Gary V. Heitmeyer 

PLEDGE OF Trustee Dubbs led the group in the pledge of allegiance. 
ALLEG[ANCE: 

lNTRODUCTIONS: Jill Bobb, Macy Guillozet, Harold Hitchcock, James E. Lehmkuhl, Bruce W. McKenzie, Rajesh 
Menon, Kara A. Myers, Dr. Melissa A. Wertz, Kirn Zornes, all ESCC administrators; William 
Loudermilk, ESCC faculty member; Christopher D. Spradlin, President; Heather M. Lanham, 
Secretary to the Board of Trustees 

TRUSTEE Trustee Baird Ganley read the College's mission statement. Chair Baker-Baumann asked the 
RESPONSrBILITIES: trustees to review the commitments of the board. 

PRESIDENT'S 
REPORT: 

Chair Baker-Baumann asked if any of the items on the consent agenda presented a conflict of 
interest to any of the trustees. None were noted at this time. 

President Spradlin updated the Trustees on enrollment numbers and campus initiatives, new 
hires, as well upcoming campus events and ongoing funding initiatives. 

President Spradlin informed the Trustees that the Ohio Senate passed SB288, but that Edison 
State was not chosen for one of the One Time Strategic Community Investment Fund grants 
that we had been hoping to receive, but that not many other higher educational institutions were 
chose either. 

President Spradlin also discussed information concerning the US.AID Grant, which he had 

previously relayed in his written report to the Trustees. Edison State has been announced as a 
sub participant under the USAID grant in partnership with the United States International 












